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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE
SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
DECEMBER 19, 2013
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt, Michele Robinson, Superintendent and Liam Gallagher, Student Representative.
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the School Committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance

was led by Mayor Thatcher W. Kezer III and Ms. Hanshaw.
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.

III.
PRESENTATIONS

None.

IV.
ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

A.
Director of Student Services


Mr. Pierce gave the School Committee an update on all of the programs



under the Department of Student Services.


▪
Visits are being scheduled by staff to visit each other’s




programs in an effort to attain program consistency.



▪
In February there will be a Transition Day for students




who will be going from grade 4 to grade 5 and students




going from grade 8 to grade 9.



▪
There is a four series course on Autism running at this




time in the District for teachers and paraprofessionals.




These courses are partly grant funded.


▪
The Guidance Department is training in the Aviance program



▪
There are approximately 20-25 ELL students at the elementary level



At the Middle and High Schools there are six students




advancing out of ELL and into the mainstream of studies.



▪
The Nurse Leader has reported to Mr. Pierce that all




initial health screenings have been completed and this 



is the first time they have been done this soon in the



school year.


B.
Superintendent’s Report



Dr. Robinson extended apologies to the Student Advisory Council President,


Liam Gallagher, for the cancellation of  the reception for the Council



and their participation in the 12/17 meeting due to inclement weather.  This



reception and participation will be rescheduled, if the Council agrees,



for the January 21st School Committee meeting.



At their December 10th City Council meeting, the Council voted to



accept the Community Oriented Policing Services (COPS) grant.
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Dr. Robinson reported that the number of students participating in



the PARCC testing has been reduced.  Amesbury has decided not to



exempt those grades eligible from MCAS testing.



The winter school break begins tomorrow, December 20th and


on Thursday, January 2nd all students and staff will be back in



school.  The Amesbury Elementary School will be caroling in the



Millyard tomorrow at 2:00 p.m.  Following this meeting will be



the High School concert at 7:00 p.m.  Happy Holidays to everyone.

V.
Communications

Student Advisory Council Representative, Liam Gallagher, said that the Student Advisory 
Council would be happy to come to the January 21st meeting of the School Committee.

Vice Chair, Ms. LaValley, acknowledged the two members who will be leaving the


School Committee as of tonight, Mayor Thatcher W. Kezer III and Gale A. Hanshaw.


Ms. LaValley read aloud the citations from The House of Representatives signed by

Representative Michael Costello.  Ms. Hanshaw left the members of the Committee


a full bag of Life Saver Mints for each meeting and a container of pens for Ms. Schultz.


Mayor Kezer thanked all of the members and people in the community for giving him the 
opportunity to work on behalf of the students, parents and community as a whole in the


continued excellence of education.  Each member thanked the two retirees for all of their 

input and years of service.

VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
December 3, 2013 Minutes

Motion by Ms. Schultz, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve the minutes of the School Committee of December 3, 2013.  Unanimous, Yes, Student Rep., Yes.

B.
Business


1.
Student Resource Officer Grant (COPS) Grant Approval

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to accept the SRO/COPS Grant.

Unanimous, Yes.


2.
CREST Collaborative Agreement Approval




The School Committee had been given copies of the agreement




to peruse prior to this meeting.

 
Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to accept the CREST Collaborative Agreement, Unanimous, Yes.


3.
Accept Donation to Windrush Farms Program


Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. McGee to accept the donation of $2,000

from the Frank L. Currier Charitable Foundation.  Unanimous, Yes.


3000

C.
Warrants

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw  to accept the Warrant dated 
December 12, 2013 in the amount of $342,460.56.  Vote: 6, Yes, 1 Abstain (McGee).

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Mr. McGee  to accept the Warrant dated 

December 26, 2013 in the amount of $377,743.36.  Vote: 6, Yes, 1 Abstain (LaValley).
VII.
Informational Items

1.
Finance/Budget Subcommittee



Mr. Schwartz stated that the subcommittee will meet prior to the January 7th


School Committee meeting.


2.
Policy Subcommittee



Ms. Hanshaw stated that the policy book review was almost complete and she


thanked the policy subcommittee for all of the work they have done over the



years.  There is no meeting scheduled at this time.


3.
Personnel



Mr. McGee said that this subcommittee was supposed to meet last Tuesday


at 5:30 p.m. but due to the snow storm the meeting was cancelled.  Their



next meeting will be before the January 21st school committee meeting.


He said that Dr. Robinson has sent a revised version of her evaluation



instrument and that it looks great. 

VIII.
Future Meetings and Agenda Items


1.
Academy MOU (1/14)



2.
School Committee Organizational Meeting (1/7/14)



3.
School Achievement Plans (3/14 and 4/14)



4.
NEASC Report Presentation (1/21/14)



5.
Mid-Year School Committee Goals Review (2/14)



6.
Grad. Night Chair’s Report (1/21/14)



7.
Re-Appointment of Whittier School Board Rep. (2/14)



8.
SAC Reception (1/21/14)



9.
NSBA Conference (4/14)
 
Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to adjourn the meeting at 6:35                                                                                                                                                                                                                        p.m., Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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